
From: 
To: APHIS-AnimatCare 
SUbject: Re: [External Email]Clarification on regulations regarding surgical suite 

Friday, June 10, 2022 10:26:18 AM Date: 

Thank you! I haven't heard back from our USDA inspector yet. Could you provide me with 
their contact info so I can follow up? r have a meeting next week that I would like to have the 
answer to my question for. 

Best, 

Department of Psychology 
Un.iversity o......_.inia 
https://www.~ 

On Jun 3, 2022, at 2:30 PM, APHIS-AnimalCare <Anima1Care@usda.gov> 
wrote: 

Good day, 

Your inquiry has been forwarded to the USDA inspector for your region. They will get in 

touch w it h you soon. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Program Support 

USDA APHIS Animal Care 

Phone: (970) 494-7478 

Please send all paperwork to our new mailing address: 

Fort Collins: 2150 Centre Ave., Building B, 3Wll, Fort Col lins CO, 80526 

Our previous email addresses have been combined. For future communication, 

please use: 

Email. Anjmalcare@usda gov 

Join the Animal care Stakeholder Registry and receive emails on topics of interest 

We are happy to announce that we have introduced an onllne self-service tool to assist you in 

determining the appropriate application to complete as required under the Animal Welfare Ad 

(AWA). 
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Visit efjle.aphis.usda.gov/LRAssistant to complete the 5 Lo 15 minute questionnaire that will 

recommend the specific license and/or registration types required (if any) and provides links to 

download those applications. 

From: 

Sent: Friday, June 3, 2022 10:25 AM 

To: APH IS-AnimalCare <Aoima iCare@usda.gov> 

Subject: Re: [External Email]Clarification on regulat ions regard ing surgical suite 

Hi, 

Thanks for getting back to me. I actua lly haven't met our USDA Animal Care Inspector 

yet. I moved to UPenn recently and am just getting my lab setup. If you could send me 

t heir contact information, that would be fantastic. I believe t he university's regist ration 

number is: 23-R-0023. 

Thank you! -
Department of Psychology 
University of~ nia 
https://www.~ 
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On Jun 2, 2022, at 6:33 PM, APHIS-AnimalCare <AnjmalCare@usda.goY> 

wrote: 

Hi 

Th is question wou ld be best addressed by your facilities USDA An imal 

Care inspector, do you have t heir contact info? If so, we recommend 

reaching out to them directly. If not, please provide your faci lit ies USDA 

registration certificate number in order for us to assist in routing your 

inquiry to your assigned inspector. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Program Support 
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USDA APHIS Animal Care 

Phone: (970) 494-7478 

Please send all paperwork to our new mailing address: 

Fort Collins: 2150 Centre Ave., Building B, 3W11, Fort Collins CO, 80526 

Our previous email addresses have been combined. For future 

communication, please use: 

Email: Animalcare@usda.gov 

Join the Animal Care Stakeholder Registry and receive emails on topics of interest 

We are happy to announce·t hat we have introduced an online self-service tool to 

assist you m determ1n1ng the appropriate application to complete as required under 

t he Animal Welfare Act (AWA). 

Visit efile.aphis.usda,gov/ LRAssjstant to complete the 5 to 15 minute questionnaire 

that will recommend the specific license and/or regisl rat ion types required (if any) 

and provides links to download those applicat ions. 

Fro 

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 11:39 AM 

To: APHIS-AnimalCare <Anima!Care@usd-a.gov> 

Subject: [Externa l Email]Clarification on regulations regard ing surgical 

suite 

[External Email} 

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected 

topic; 

Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments. 

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam Abuse@usda gov 

Hello, 

My lab has a colony of tree shrews (USDA-regulated species). We have a 

dedicated surgical suite for performing survival surgeries and emergency 

procedures. I was hoping to clarify whether that space can be used for the 

storage of non-surgery-related equipment, specifically t he storage of 

animal caging. I've heard conflicting report s on w het her t his is prohibited. 

The cages would take up most of t he space in the room and prevent the 

ability to walk through the room. For any surgeries/ animal procedures, 

the cages would need to be removed. If there are any regulations, does 

t his depend on whether the cages are clean (through cage wash) or dirty? 

I'm happy to provide more detai ls if needed. 
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Thank you ! 

Department of Psychology 
University o~ ni~ 
https://www~ 

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the 
intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or 
disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and subject the violator 
to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, 
please notify the sender and delete the email immediately. 
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